






July 23, 2009
MSN: Second Careers in Nursing
Graduate Center

Azusa Pacific University 

P.O. Box 7000

Azusa, CA  91702-7000

Re: Charlene Heaston
Dear Madam/Sir: 

It is a pleasure to write in behalf of Charlene Heaston, whom I have known for about two years. Charlene has taken four courses from me and did outstanding work in all of them, earning A+ grades in two of them. Charlene is a friendly and outgoing person and I am certain that she will make an outstanding nurse. 

Charlene came to UCSB with an athletic scholarship and lots of self-discipline. She did very well in athletics, but never neglected her academic studies. Her athletics led her to be a leader with a strong sense of self-confidence. She studied abroad for a year in France and mastered the French language. She loves to learn and will do a wonderful job in nursing school. 

Charlene has done a great deal of volunteer work, revealing her internal motivation to help others. She has interacted with people of many cultural and ethnic backgrounds and has a deep respect for all people. She is very comfortable and polished in a multicultural world. She is very honest, hard working and oriented to helping others. Charlene loves knowledge, is fascinated with solving problems, and is a very creative thinker. I am impressed by Charlene’s intelligence, self-discipline and sincere concern for improving the lives of others. 

When her Grandfather had a massive stroke in September 2008, she came to his side and helped him in countless ways. She saw how wonderful the nurses were with him and learned a great deal about the nursing profession. Later, when her sister was hospitalized for septicemia, she had another chance to see how important nursing is as a career. She observed the different techniques of various nurses and realized how important it is to not only do the technical side of nursing but also pay attention to each patient’s personality and special needs. She has the eye for detail that will allow her to be one of the more compassionate nurses and go the extra mile to be sure each individual receives the best possible care. 
Charlene loves learning and has developed a broad and sophisticated understanding of both technical topics and people-oriented issues. She can manage complex tasks capably, and I am certain that she will do outstandingly well in nursing school. In addition, Charlene will segue into a professional future where she will make significant positive contributions. It is a pleasure to give Charlene my highest level of recommendation. If I can be of any further help to you, please do not hesitate to phone me at (805) 967-4995. 

Sincerely, 

John D. Baldwin

Professor

baldwin@soc.ucsb.edu 

Hello John! 

It has been quite some time since I’ve seen you face to face! The last class I took from you was Mead’s Pragmatism in Winter ’08. The first time I took a class from you was Summer ’07 right after I got back from studying abroad in France for a year. I had decided that I was going to finish my last year at UCSB with a bang and was determined to raise my GPA to a 3.0. Amazingly, I stumbled into two of your classes that summer and was incredibly touched. 

You taught me about passion and finding a driving force that pushes you to explore new things and new options! After Soc 142 I was hooked. I tried to take every sociology class you taught! Your classes pushed me to be a better student and being in Honors 152B allowed me listen to peers and vocalize my thoughts unlike any other class. 

I also heeded your advice and met with Stephen Jones who additionally inspired me to seek out my dreams and never be discouraged. Stephen knew I wanted to attend Grad school and advised me to raise my current cumulative GPA of 2.86 to at least a 3.0 before graduating.  After returning from France my quarterly grades were:  Summer ’07: 3.76; Fall ’07: 3.80; Winter ’08: 3.90; Spring ’08: 3.53. I received Dean’s Honors twice and raised my cumulative GPA to 3.08. I thank you for inspiring me. 

I’m currently excited and determined to attend Azuza Pacific University for their entry level Masters program in Nursing. I intend to become a Nurse Practitioner and would be extremely honored if you would write me a letter of recommendation.  All flattery aside, you are truly the only professor at UCSB I would like a letter from because your classes meant the most to me personally.  

Thank you in advance for considering my request. I would love to answer any further questions you might have about my program, my academics, or my personal life and accomplishments. 

Sincerely, 

Charlene Heaston 

-- 

